
 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma                        Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard                     Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger 

Summer 1                                               14th May 2021                                                                                               Dear Parents, 

Thank you to everyone that has sent in entries for the Royal Mail 

Heroes Stamp Design Competition.  We have received some 

wonderful designs celebrating the heroes of the pandemic. All entries 

have now been sent off for judging. 

Although lockdown is easing on Monday, could we please ask that 

everyone dropping off and collecting children, please continue to 

wear a facemask.  Thank you for your continued support in helping 

keeping everyone safe.  

Could you please ensure that your child’s PE top is a plain t-shirt in 

the colour of their house or a plain white t-shirt is also acceptable. 

Miss Sharma  

Tuesday 18.05.21 Whole Class Photographs 

Friday 28.05.21 Break up for half-term 

Monday 07.06.21 Return to school 

Tues. 18.05.21 & 

Wed. 19.05.21 
Afternoon nursery is closed 

Friday 25.06.21 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Monday 28.06.21 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Wednesday 

21.07.21 
Break-up for Summer holidays 

COVID 19 - If you are planning a holiday, this will most     

likely be an unauthorised absence.  Please also consider 

that you may need to quarantine on your  return. 

If your child or someone they live with has symptoms: 

 Do not send your child to school.  Let the school      
office know as soon as possible.  

Whole Class Photographs - Tuesday 18th May 

The school photographer will be in school to take 

whole class photographs on Tuesday 18th May.  If you do 

not wish your child to be included on the photograph, please 

let us know by Monday 17th May. 

For each  photograph that is ordered a donation is made to 

charity by the photographic company.  We have been                

informed that you raised £41.50 in donations for Cancer                   

Research UK with your last orders. Thank you  

School  Uniform 

Our school uniform continues to be available from Kids 

Corner, Showell Circus or online from ‘Myclothing.com’ 

A full list of school uniform is available to view on the school             

website in the school prospectus. 

Important Information:  Nuts in lunchboxes 

We have a number of children on site that have an              

allergy to nuts.  Exposure to nuts can be very serious to those with 

an allergy.  To protect these children we are asking that you do not 

send any nuts in your child's lunchbox.  If you have any  questions 

about this please do ask. Thank you for your co-operation. 

Covid-19 and Children’s Illness - We have had a few concerns raised about when children require a lateral flow test or a 

PCR test (a test that is booked via the government website and requires isolation) to be carried out.  

Lateral flow home tests are only for people who are not displaying typical symptoms of Covid 19. 

Symptom Lateral-flow test PCR test (booked via the government 

website or telephone 119) 

Isolation - all members living in 

the same household.  Please do 

not bring your child to school. 

Sore throat, runny nose, headache, 

normal cold symptoms 
 x x 

Temperature* x   
New cough* x   
Loss of taste or smell* x   
Any cold symptoms combined with 

any Covid-19 symptom* 
x   


